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BY EMAIL 
  December 11, 2009 
 Our File No. 2090434 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street 
27th Floor 
Toronto, Ontario 
M4P 1E4 
 
Attn:  Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary 
 
Dear Ms. Walli: 
 
 Re:  EB-2009-0259 – Burlington – Submissions on Confidentiality and IRs  
 
We are counsel for the School Energy Coalition in this proceeding.  We have reviewed the confidential 
interrogatory responses delivered to us by the Applicant yesterday, and we have no objection to these 
documents being declared confidential for the purpose of this proceeding. 

We do not have second round interrogatories at this time.  As the Board is aware, counsel has been in 
the throes of a move, and also leading evidence in the Hydro One proceeding, and so was unable to get 
to the IRs in this matter.  This is not the fault of the Applicant, and was entirely our responsibility to 
manage.  We were unable to do so.  Nevertheless, we respectfully request an extension of one business 
day, to Monday, December 14, 2009, to file second round interrogatories. 
 
All of which is respectfully submitted. 
 
Yours very truly, 
JAY SHEPHERD P. C. 
 
 
 
 
 
Jay Shepherd 
 
cc: Bob Williams, SEC (email) 
 Wayne McNally, SEC (email) 
 Interested Parties (email) 
 


